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Department of Transportation recommending the Board approve and authorize the Chair to sign the
Easement Deed for a Public Utilities Easement across a County-owned parcel for the Silver Springs
Parkway Project, CIP No. 76108.

FUNDING:  This Project is funded by Developer Advanced TIM fees, County (west slope) TIM fees,
Developer Funds and Road Funds/Discretionary Funds.
DISCUSSION/BACKGROUND
The Silver Springs Parkway to Bass Lake Road (south segment) Project (Project) is located in the
community of Rescue approximately two miles north of US Highway 50 on Bass Lake Road.  The
proposed Project will construct a 0.25 mile divided two-lane roadway connecting the existing Silver
Springs Parkway to Bass Lake Road.  The Project will also realign and reconstruct Bass Lake Road
approximately 800 feet south and 500 feet east of the proposed Silver Springs Parkway intersection
and will include: Class II bike lanes, concrete sidewalks on both sides and a landscaped center
median.

The Project requires the relocation of six PG&E poles along Bass Lake Road.  Five of the six poles
will remain within existing easements after relocation, or do not require easements for the purposes
of the Project (i.e. service pole relocation).  However, the Department of Transportation has
determined that one PG&E pole which requires relocation will have two guy anchors (wires) that will
fall outside of their existing easement.  These guy anchors will need to be installed on a County-
owned parcel.  Granting the Easement will allow PG&E to relocate their pole as required by the
Project.

ALTERNATIVES
N/A
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PRIOR BOARD ACTION
On August 2, 2016, Item 28, Legistar 16-0541, the Board adopted the Final Subsequent
Environmental Impact Report.

OTHER DEPARTMENT/AGENCY INVOLVEMENT
County Counsel has approved the document.

CAO RECOMMENDATION
It is recommended that the Board approve this item.

FINANCIAL IMPACT
There is no financial impact or cost associated with granting the Easement.

CLERK OF THE BOARD FOLLOW UP ACTIONS
1) The Clerk of the Board will obtain the Chair’s signature on the Easement Deed.
2) The Clerk of the Board will return the Original signed Easement Deed to Kyle Lassner, Right of
Way Supervisor, in Transportation for final processing and recording.

STRATEGIC PLAN COMPONENT
As part of the Capital Improvement Program this Project is an integral part of the Infrastructure
component of the County Strategic Plan.  Infrastructure improvements are a vital element in the
County's ability to accommodate economic growth and provide safe roads for the residents of El
Dorado County and the traveling public.

CONTACT
Rafael Martinez, Director
Department of Transportation
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